### COUNTY COUNCIL MEETING - 19 MARCH 2020

# Question to Helen Fisher Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport

## By Charlotte Atkins

#### Question

What plans does County Highways have to address residents' concerns about the state of the pavements in Westwood Park Drive, Leek?

#### Reply

In recent years over half a million pounds has been invested in replacing kerbs and reconstructing footways in the Westwood Park area of Leek. However, it is recognised that there are further footways in the area that are life expired and require reconstruction. These remain on our forward programme, alongside many other similar needs across the County, for prioritisation in accordance with our Highway Infrastructure Asset Management Plan and the level of funding available.

In the meantime, these locations will continue to benefit from routine safety Inspections and any dangerous defects attended to so that the footways remain safe for use. And of course, you have the option as a local member to spend your own Highways Funding on these issues.